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Too many tenants on board places governance at risk

Housing associations with too many tenants on their boards could be putting their governance at risk, lenders have warned.
 

In its submission to the National Housing Federation's tenant involvement commission, the Council of Mortgage Lenders said too many tenant board members could affect the balance of skills. 'Lenders place a premium on the appropriate composition of registered social landlord boards. The primary purpose of a board is not to represent constituencies or interests but to ensure good governance,' it said.
 

The CML said it was comfortable with a model where one third of the board was made up of tenants.
'Lenders do have reservations about enhanced tenant representation going significantly beyond this, however, particularly when tenant majorities are contemplated.' Financial problems at associations were almost always preceded by governance problems, the submission added. 
 

Andrew Heywood, deputy head of policy at the CML, said tenants must be consulted but asking them to be on the board was different. 'There is nothing wrong with having tenants on boards if they are the most suitable people,' he said. '[But] the fact that you are a tenant does not mean you have any expertise in housing management.'
 

Piers Williamson, chief executive of the Housing Finance Corporation, said each board had to be judged on its own merits.  'We can all think of large scale voluntary transfers that have fallen out of bed because board members have not grasped the complexities of business planning,' he said. 'But equally tenants have whistleblown on executives that have frittered away money that was not in the plan.' Boards were an important component in the overall structure, he added. 'With a bad board the whole organisation can go into meltdown.'
 

Christine Searle, tenant chair of Poplar HARCA, said resident majority boards were the way forward for housing associations. 'Residents are passionate about their areas because that is where they live [and] pay their council tax and they are entitled to have a say about how their area is run,' she said. 'It is crucial that communities like Poplar have residents involved in terms of making them sustainable,' she said. Tenants could learn the necessary skills to be board members, she added. 'There is no reason why, if we are given the right training and support, that we can't learn to be on a board.'
 

A spokesperson for the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister said the government's push for greater tenant involvement was not just about getting tenants on boards. Tenants who do sit on boards need to be trained to carry out that role, he said. 'There is a need to ensure that tenants have a greater say in the community but at the same time there is a need to ensure that as a tenant you are trained and taking advantage of the training schemes that are offered.'
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